
Dear Prayer Partners and Supporters,  

 God has done so many 
wonderful things these past few 
weeks! In our last letter, we asked you 
to pray for our opening services. Your 
prayers were answered, and God gave 
us great attendance every night.  The 
initial metal structure was finsihed just 
in time, and we were able to 
accommodate the 180 people we had 
in attendance on our opening Sunday. 
In these first few weeks of services, several have accepted Christ, and we are 
starting to see God working in their lives.  
 Last month, we also began mid-week discipleship classes. It has been 
so great to have this time to help new believers see from the Bible what it 
means to follow Christ. We are covering many vital topics such as baptism, 
eternal security, and spriritual growth in a smaller group setting.  
 We have had two special services since our opening day. The first was 
to celebrate “Dia del Niño” or Children’s Day which is a very special holiday 
here in Bolivia. We gave out about 100 inviations and the Lord blessed with 
nearly 200 people in attendance! Jacob was able to share a message directed 
toward the children and afterward, we shared cake and a piñata full of 
goodies. The next week was Resurrection Sunday, and we were thrilled to 
again have a large crowd! At the end of the service, we had our first Baptisms 
at Iglesia Bautist Fe Viva. We can’t think of a better way to have celebrated our 
Saviour’s resurrection! 
 As we menitoned, the initial structure was able to 
be completed right before our opening service. In the last 
few weeks, we received several special gifts to continue 
the construction of the platform area, and to begin putting 
up walls. Praise the Lord, enough has been given to 
completely close in the building! God is truly working here 
in Riberalta and we are so humbled to be a part of it! 
Your servants for Christ!s sake, 

The McKinney Family 
Missionaries to Bolivia 

Prayer Requests 

! Growth of the 
new believers 

! Ongoing 
construction  

 

Praises 

! Great opening 
services 

! Funds to continue 
construction  

! First Baptisms in 
the new church  
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